
 

 

Joint Committee 
25th November 2010 
 

Worcestershire Regulatory Services (WRS) Flexible Working 
and Accommodation Report 

Recommendation 
 

1. That the Joint Committee approves this report and 
the introduction of flexible and mobile working 
across the whole of Worcestershire Regulatory 
Services. 

2. The Joint Committee authorises the Head of 
Regulatory Services to identify a single site for 
Worcestershire Regulatory Services and make the 
necessary arrangements. 

3. That the Joint Committee recommends to partners 
not to charge for unoccupied Worcestershire 
Regulatory Services premises post relocation. 

Contribution to 
Priorities/ 
Recommendations 
 

 

Introduction/Summary 
 

The combined WRS of the 7 authorities has recently 
undergone a review of its working practices to move towards 
a flexible and mobile approach to its field operation.  The 
finding of that review has shown that using flexible working 
the current 170 fixed desks located at 7 council offices can 
be reduced to a maximum of 95 if they are located at a 
single central site, with potential for further reduction to 70 
on operation of business transformation. 

Background  
 

In June 2010 the establishment of WRS was based on 
reducing the overall budget of the Trading Standards, 
Environmental Health and Licensing serviced by 17.2% over 
3 years. 

To this end the combined staffing level was to be reduced 
from 165 to 134 with a further transformational reduction to 
120 or less. 

The sole desk occupancy of [most of] the authorities with its 
space demands, together with duplication of infrastructure, 
storage, etc identified areas for efficiency savings. 



 
 

 

Part of the project was therefore to look at flexible and 
mobile working, i.e. working at home, from home, or from 
touchdown points around the County.  Touchdown facilities 
can be delivered from existing points within the 7 authorities 
or from Hub centres. 

It is the minority of staff who need a fixed desk and by 
bringing these together into a single location with an 
additional minimum number of flexible working points for 
field staff, savings can be made. 

The authorities can readily reuse the existing 
accommodation or have plans in train to alter their property 
arrangements to new locations. 

The attached detailed business case explains the rationale 
behind the move to flexible working across the WRS and the 
benefits that such working and single site occupation would 
bring. 

Report  

Financial Implications 
 

The financial analysis at Section 7 of the attached detailed 
business case shows that a saving of £640,000 could be 
achieved over a 5 year period by moving to a single site. 
 

Sustainability 
 

 

Contact Points 
 

Steve Jorden, Head of Worcestershire Regulatory Services 
Tel: 01527-881466, email s.jorden@bromsgrove.gov.uk 
 
Steve Birch, Head of Trading Standards 
Tel: 01527-881495, e-mail s.birch@bromsgrove.gov.uk 
 

Background Papers 
 

Attached detailed business case. 

 


